September 15, 2009

RE:  DGIF support for Garth Run, VA stream restoration

Callie McMunigal

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Appalachian Partnership Coordination Office

400 E Main Street

White Sulphur Springs, WV 24986

Dear Ms. McMunigal:

The Virginia Department of Game and Inland Fisheries support the proposed stream restoration work for Garth Run, a tributary to the Rapidan River in Madison County.  This stream historically had a self sustaining population of brook trout that were extirpated as a result of the 1995 Madison County floods.  During this climactic event ~20” of rain fell within several hours creating widespread flooding and stream habitat destruction.

Wild brook trout were re-introduced into Garth Run during the fall of 2008 in an effort to restore this lost resource as stream habitat conditions have improved.  Brook trout reproduction was documented during the summer of 2009 within the watershed.  Stream habitat restoration will provide key adult habitat for the hopeful expansion of this fledgling population.  Our hope is that this application for funding through the Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture will be accepted and that the continued improvement of Garth Run will continue into the future.

Sincerely,

John Kauffman

Region V Fisheries Manager
